June 11, 2009
Dear Council Members, Planning Commission, and Mayor Hieftje, 

This letter is one of a set of letters from the Ward 5, Precinct 4 group regarding A2D2 issues that we believe need to be spotlighted, addressed, and revised.  Although each letter is signed by only one or two P5-4 group members, the letters reflect the views the P5-4 group as a whole.  Specifically the letters cover these A2D2 topics:  urban greenspace, the proposed Greenway, affordable housing, and design issues.  Our letter addresses the Greenway.
In August of 2005 City Council approved a resolution creating a task force to plan for a new Greenway. The Allen Creek Greenway Task Force developed extensive findings and recommendations for this legacy project. To summarize and highlight these March 2007 task force findings, the greenway would manage rain water, mitigate flood hazards, transform underused areas into attractive destinations, promote non-motorized transportation, stimulate development, beautify the entire city, and most importantly improve water quality for citizens of today and citizens of the future.
The issue of water quality is of ongoing concern and interest to the citizens of Ann Arbor; and in fact, a panel of local water and environmental experts is scheduled to meet with the community on June 25th at AADL. They will be talking about how the Greenway would incorporate the existing Allen Creek flood plain, thereby improving water quality.   

Boulder, CO, similar to Ann Arbor in size, has a fully developed “creek Greenways” master plan which is part of the city water quality and utility department.  Other cities are developing inner and inter-city greenways, such as Kalamazoo and Battle Creek in Michigan,  Recently Michigan radio reported that funding is available for the development of greenway projects in Michigan.

After reviewing the Downtown Plan and the A2D2 zoning and parking amendments we believe that the City Council should include more than recommendations and that the Greenway should be mandated by deadlines and zoning ordinances that would make the Greenway a reality. The Allen Creek Greenway Task Force has a wealth of information about how this plan could be developed and, at a minimum, its recommendations for a moratorium on building in the floodway should become integral to the Downtown Plan and the proposed changes to the zoning ordinances.
The goals of the Greenway actually support City Council’s desire for density and development in downtown Ann Arbor. Many Ann Arbor residents believe that the Greenway will significantly improve the ambience and the attractiveness of the areas adjacent to the railroad tracks, provide much needed access to non-motorized ways of coming into and moving about the city, and provide additional “green” areas to balance out the ever growing numbers of concrete structures, making Ann Arbor a more open and welcoming place that people from all over will enjoy living in and visiting. 
As current citizens of our beautiful city, we would like to ensure that we pass on to future residents, clean water and an environment that encourages walking, running, playing, bicycling, and relaxing strolls.  This greenway would transform our city, enhancing and connecting our urban center to our parks, riverscapes, and neighborhoods.
 We really appreciate your time and energy in considering how important this Greenway is to the future of our city and we urge you to take the first step by enacting the necessary zoning ordinances to prevent further building in the floodway.
Sincerely,  

Carla Aderente 






Pam Kirchen
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